REEDY RIVER BAPTIST ASSOCIATION, INC.



November 16, 2019

Dear members of the Reedy River Baptist Association, Inc,

Moderator Dr. Tony Boyce (864) 232-5152

First Vice-Moderator Reverend Terry Norman (864) 297-0859

Second Vice-Moderator Rev. James Nesbitt (864) 526-0183

> Secretary Sis. Janice Brown (864) 915-5484

Assistant Secretary Sis. Betty Moore (864) 907-3320

Chairman of Finance Bro. Charles Brock (864) 297-0065

Financial Secretary Sis. Doris Harris (864) 346-7452

Treasurer Dea. Joseph F. Floyd (864) 449-2383

Asst. Chairman of Finance Dr. Cynthia Wright (864) 363-3034

> Youth Supervisor Rev. Maverick Scott (864) 721-7839

Historian Dr. William Drummond (864) 288-0119

> Minister of Music Bro. William Ayers (864) 907-9046

Drive Directors Benedict College Rev. Terry Norman

Morris College Rev. James Nesbitt I greet you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I am thankful to serve as the moderator of our historic and prestigious association. I am confident that our service and commitment to the Kingdom of God will continue to be a blessing to the growth of our member churches and the entire community.

The purpose of today's workshop is to conduct a risk assessment in order to prepare us for our strategic plan for 2020. The theme of today's workshop is "Counting the Costs," taken from Luke 14:25-34. We must be diligent in assessing the various risks related to our association regarding our properties, programs, and personnel. This process will be necessary in order for us to be effective in fulfilling the mission of the association. This means that we need to carefully examine the information contained in our constitution/by laws, mission, core values, responsibilities, and our connections with all other groups affiliated with the Reedy River Baptist Association, Inc.

Our facilitator, Mr. Curtis Askew, is highly qualified to lead our assessment and discussion for today. He is the principal of Data NGine, a data analysis and research company located in Greer, SC. He has over 30 years of experience in assessing and guiding strategic planning with governmental entities, universities, non-profits, and churches. I am confident that our local churches will be able to use his services as well in developing their respective strategic plans. He also can be reached at grvllaskew@yahoo.com.

In closing, I need each executive officer, committee member, and delegate to encourage full participation in our upcoming meetings. It is important that we receive as much input as possible in order for the strategic planning process to be a success. I would like us to present our strategic plan at our annual session in September 2020.

Thank you in advance for your participation and support today. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at pastorboyce@mtemmanuel.org or 864-232-5152.

Sincerely,

Dr. Tony Boyce